
21 Griffin Road North Windsor Connecticut 06095 • Phone. 860.298.9692 • Fax. 860.298.6399

June 07, 2018

Mr. Adam Fox, P.E.
Principal Engineer
Environmental Compliance Section
Bureau of Engineering and Construction
State of Connecticut Department of Transportation
2800 Berlin Turnpike, P.O. Box 317546
Newington, CT 06131-7546

Attention: Amie Maines, P.E. / Michael Bedson, EIT

Subject:  On-Call Asbestos, Lead, Air Quality & Demolition Compliance
Agreement No. 04.27-01(15)
HazMat Inspection – Sign Supports at Eleven (11) Sites, Statewide, & Sign Support No. 
20343, Wallingford, CT
ConnDOT Assignment No.  514-5711
ConnDOT Project No.  170-3447
TRC Project No. 222165.5711.00710

Dear Mr. Fox:

TRC performed a limited survey for hazardous building materials associated with sign support removals at 12 
Sites in various locations throughout Connecticut.  Results of the survey identified the following on the sign 
support surfaces at the following Sites:

Sign Support Removal Sites:

 Detectable amounts of lead in paint were confirmed and/or presumed present at Site No. 1, Site No. 2 
(bridge & sign support), Site No. 3B, Site 6 (bridge), Site No. 10 (sign support) and Site 11.

 No detectable amounts of lead were identified at Site No. 5, Site No. 7 (bridge), Site No. 8, Site No. 
10 (bridge) and Sign Support No. 20343. 

 Sign supports at Site No. 3A, Site No. 4, Site No. 6, Site No, 7A, Site No. 7B, Site No. 7C and Site 
No. 9A, Site No. 9B and Site No. 9C were galvanized (unpainted).

 Projected paint waste debris was characterized and/or presumed as CTDEEP/RCRA hazardous waste 
at Site No. 1, Site No. 2 (bridge & sign support), Site No. 6 (bridge), Site No. 10 (sign support) and 
Site No. 11.  

 Projected paint waste debris was characterized as non-hazardous, non-RCRA waste at Site No. 3B, 
Site No. 5, Site No. 8 and Sign Support No. 20343.

 Grey caulking at Site No. 3A and a black gasket material at Sign Support No. 20343 were sampled and 
found to contain no asbestos.  

 No pigeon/bird guano accumulations were identified at any of the Sites.

Note: Site Nos. 9B and 9C were taken out of ConnDOT Project No. 170-3447.

Laboratory data, inspector notes and Site No. information are attached.

If you have any questions, please call TRC at (860) 298-9692.

Very Truly Yours,

TRC

Stephen R. Arienti, CHMM Erik R. Plimpton, P.E., CHMM, CMC
Senior Project Manager – Program Manager Vice President – Engineer in Charge


























































